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SUBJECT: UNAUTHORIZED TRANSACTIONS ON DEPED SCHOOL
BUILDING PROJECTS

DATE: 13 MARCH 2017

In light of recent issues arising from scams around the country
involving certain groups collecting and soliciting fees from various
schools and contractors allegedly for the Department of Education’s
(DepEd) School Building Program, the Department is stressing that
there is only one official School Building Program implemented by
the Department.

The School Building Program is under DepEd’s Education
Facilities Division (EFD) and implemented by the Department of Public
Works and Highways (DPWH.) It does not involve any organization or
groups, nor the collection or solicitation of any fees or cash advances.

DepEd is stressing to all concerned that such activities should
not be tolerated or entertained, and should be immediately reported to
the Office of the Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) or the
Education Facilities Division (EFD) at the Central Office.

For immediate dissemination.
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